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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
March 30, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the February 17, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her presentation by noting that the budgeting process for 04/05 is underway and that a final budget proposal will be presented to the Trustees at their April meeting.  In creating the budget, it has become increasingly clear that the 3P’s assumptions need to be reexamined; one of the issues that most needs revision is the guideline for administrative salaries.  In particular, the Human Resources office seeks to build a strong merit system, but that effort is constrained by the 3P’s guidelines.  The President noted that, in the meantime, she and the administration are committed to upholding the 3P’s parameters until they can be properly, thoughtfully, and thoroughly revisited.
Human Resources Update: Eloise McGaw
Eloise McGaw, Director of Human Resources, began by notifying the Council of an additional health care discussion being held on April 5 from 12:30 to 1:30 p.m.   This discussion will be similar to the meetings held last month and over the past two years.  A major goal of these discussions has been to seek methods of balancing the College’s budget in light of increases in the cost of health care.  Some options that have been presented are:

1. The College contributes a set dollar amount to each employee, regardless of the plan they choose

2. Increase co-pays

3. Introduce an HMO “Best Buy” plan

4. Introduce an “employee + 1” program, allowing coverage for two people only

5. Increase the employee contribution for the family plans
6. Change the scale of contribution for employees working less than full time

7. Introduce a family income bracketing program

8. Introduce an opt-out option

Increases in health care costs have been relatively low in recent years, but they are expected to rise more sharply in the next year.

Staff members may now send questions and concerns to the CPPAC conference on FirstClass if they would like to ask questions or comment on these issues.

Telecommunications Update: Sandy Roberts
Ms. Roberts introduced a new call handling application recently implemented at the College which employs a speech recognition system.  The system, called Intellispeech, provides voice access to the campus directory.  Currently, the program recognizes names based on the online directory, and the addition of aliases (nicknames) is in progress.
Staff members are asked to call extension 4000 and say their name to ensure that the proper pronunciation and extension number are given.  Pronunciation errors should be reported on extension 3909.  Nickname changes should be emailed to Teddie Borey.

Anti-Spam Update: Tim Cantin

Mr. Cantin reminded the Council that over the past few months telecommunications personnel have been evaluating anti-spam programs to complement the Colleges FirstClass software.  The College has now purchased and implemented a product from Sophos which adds a spam warning percentage to incoming mail.  In addition, the software scans outgoing messages for viruses, which provides an even greater level of security for computers on and off campus.  In the first week of implementation, the software identified 14,000 messages containing viruses, 80,000 messages qualifying as spam, and 155,000 legitimate messages.
Online documentation for FirstClass has been updated with information about the anti-spam software.

Grade Inflation Update:  Andy Shennan
Dean Shennan updated the Council on the progress of grade inflation discussions being held in academic circles at the College.  Grades have risen dramatically over the last six years, leading curriculum administrators to seek ways to constrain grades and preserve the meaningfulness of Wellesley’s grade reports. The problem is exacerbated by the variance in grade scales between different departments. All constituencies involved in the discussion – Academic Council, Students, and the Curriculum Committee – have been very helpful thus far.  Two ideas that are being considered are:

1. To add median grades per class to student grade reports only.  This would give students an idea of how they compared to their peers, rather than just to the scale.

2. Implement a policy of allowing the average grade for a course to be no higher than a B+.  The current average is an A-, so this policy would lower the College’s overall grades.

Honor Code Update: Joanne Murray
Ms. Murray advised the Council of the creation of a committee to review the Honor Code and its associated procedures.  This initiative was started in response to the dramatic increase in the number of General Judiciary cases over the past few years.  The Committee is made up of three faculty members, five administrators, and four students, and they have collectively been working to revise General Judiciary procedures to make the Honor Code more central to the College experience and more widely applied.
Motion – CPPAC term limit: Donna Volpe Strouse
Ms. Strouse introduced a motion to increase the term limit for members of the Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee from two years to three years.  The text of the motion has been distributed briefly along with a detailed rationale.  The motion will be voted at the next meeting of the Administrative Council.

Spring Open Campus: Jennifer Desjarlais
Dean Desjarlais began by noting that the Board of Admissions mailed decisions for students in the class of 2008 on March 22.  She continued by noting that Spring Open Campus will be held from April 21 to 23, during which time all staff members on campus are encouraged to help guide prospective students to their destinations and provide them with helpful information.  Junior Open Campus will follow on April 24.
Open Questions – Discussion – Announcements
Angie Evans, from the Committee for Diversity, announced that recent talks about same sex marriage had been fruitful and informative.  The Committee for Diversity will be hosting a brown bag lunch showing of a movie next month.  Following that, on April 29, they will host talk about ‘enemy race’ and patterns of behavior associated with such.

Sue Doherty of the Nominating Committee announced that the nomination process for 04/05 has begun and is open until April 2.  Self-nomination forms are available.  The slate for 04/05 will be announced on April 27.

The President announced that on Tuesday, May 4, the Davis Garage and new Campus Police office will be holding an open house from 12pm to 1:30pm.

Lisa Kaufman of the Entertainment Committee announced three upcoming events:

· A casino visit and clam bake on April 24

· A visit to the tall ships in Rhode Island on July 16

· A trip to see The Lion King in Boston in September

For more information on any of these events, contact Lisa Kaufman.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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